[bookmark: _GoBack]Falcon Drama Boosters
General Meeting
December 4, 2017

Attendees: Elaine Bachmann, Myra Carhart, Sara Toomey, Amy Donegan, Jennifer Allgair, Angela Germanos.  Parents on sign in sheet.

 One Acts - Ms. Germanos discussed upcoming One Acts show on 1/12/18.  There are 2 student-written plays and two other plays.  Students are currently practicing.  Seven alum judges have agreed to participate.  Students discussed One Acts at the Thespian Society meeting and will have students perform monologues during the judging period.  Improv Troupe will also perform one game.  There was a discussion regarding advertising for One Acts.  A “This Friday One Acts at 7pm” banner should be purchased and displayed.  Posters will be placed around school.  Social media advertising will also be done.
Rock n’ Roll Revival – Ms. Germanos discussed RNR 29.  Singing auditions have been held.  Dance auditions are in the process of being held.  Band auditions are held next week.  The RNR cast/band/crew list will be posted on 12/22/17.  Committees for RNR 29 will be completed after the cast list is finalized.  Song list and song assignments will be revealed on 1/2/18 after school.  Costume measurements will also be completed at that time.  Cast meeting will be 1/2/18 at 2:30pm after school.  Ms. Germanos will provide the Costume Chair with some additional information over break to allow for costume brainstorming prior to the 1/2/18 meeting.

Oklahoma! – Oklahoma! was a big success!  The DVDs will be ready soon.  Ms. Germanos is not sure if there will be a viewing party.

Chaperones – Barb Kalofos discussed getting a background check list together prior to RNR 29 parent meeting.  The Board will discuss the fingerprinting reimbursement process and necessity of having certain volunteers be fingerprinted through the AACPS with reimbursement of expenses by the Drama Boosters.  

Cappies – Ms. Germanos discussed the Cappies Critic program at the school and gave an update on their activities.

Improv – The next Improve Troupe show is 1/19/18.  The last show was well attended.

Summer Camp – Ms. Germanos discussed the upcoming Drama Booster Summer Theater Camps.  Camps will be held during two separate weeks in July 2018.  The younger kids’ camp will be 7/9-13/18 and the older kids’ camp will be 7/16-20/18.  Students who are interested in being counselors should let Ms. G know.  There will be an ad in the RNR 29 program advertising the camps.

Thespian Society Charity – The Thespian Society has raised approximately $3,000 for Sarah’s House to date.  The Thespian Society members are currently doing tutoring for kids at Sarah’s House.  So far, things are going very well.  The students have conducted a sheet drive.  Ms. Germanos stated that the video that played before the start of Oklahoma! explaining the Sarah’s House charity mission was very positive and made a great impact on the fundraising effort at Oklahoma!

The meeting was adjourned.  Next meeting is January 8, 2018.  RNR 29 Parent meeting.

